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Principal’s Message 
 
It is hard to believe that we are sending out the last newsletter of the school year. Although we have faced 
many challenges with the pandemic this year,  it has been great to be able to resume some of our usual 
activities this spring including field trips, sporting events and our school Sports Day.  It has been a very 
successful and memorable year.  
 
This last full week of classes has been a busy one as students are completing their course work, we plan and 
participate in many year end activities. Our Pre K and ECS classes have their last day of classes this week and 
all our other classes have their last day next Tuesday, June 28th. Thank you to our School Council who 
provided a pizza lunch for all of our classes last week.  The students and staff enjoyed this treat, it was greatly 
appreciated.   Our grade five farewell celebration will take place on Friday, June 24th.  Students will enjoy 
lunch from East Side Marios and their goodbye video prepared by Mrs. Barclay.   Report cards will go home 
with students on their last day of classes. Report card comments and marks are also available to view on 
PowerSchool  for instructions and portal access go to https://sifton.brsd.ab.ca/families/powerschool-parent-
portal-instructions. Report cards not sent home on that day will be mailed to families.  
 
We always have mixed feelings as we approach the end of a school year.  Although we are excited for the 
holidays, we are sad to say goodbye to staff and students who will not be back in the fall.   First of all I am sad 
to announce that Monsieur Zoukekang will not be returning to our school next year.  He and his family are 
planning a move to Eastern Canada.  We would like to thank Monsieur for all his contributions to our school 
and wish him all the best in his future endeavors.  We would also like to say goodbye to Amanda Remesoff 
who will not be returning to her position as Program Lead in our Pre K program.  Ms. Remesoff is taking an 
opportunity to pursue work in another career.  We are so thankful for all her contributions to our Pre K program 
and we know she will have great success in her new career.  Although we are sad that Mrs. Trautman and 
Madame Urkow will not be back in the fall, we are excited that they will be returning to our staff the following 
year.  Both of them will be away for a year on leaves.  From all of the staff at École Sifton School, we want to 
thank our staff that won’t be returning in September.  It was a pleasure having you as a part of our school 
community and we wish you all the best.   To our grade five students, and any other students leaving École 
Sifton School this year, we wish you all the best at your new school in the fall.  We hope you always look back 
with fond memories of your time here.    We hope that you all stop by in the future and keep us updated on 
what you have done since leaving our school.   
 
We are pleased to welcome Madame Moore to our staff and to welcome back Madame Kendall.  Mme Moore 
will be teaching one of our grade three French Immersion classes and Mme Kendall will be teaching our 
Maternelle classes while Mme Urkow is away.  I am also excited to announce that Madame Ballhorn will be 
returning to our staff in September.  She will be teaching the other grade 3 French Immersion class.  We are 
pleased to have our teaching staff in place before we leave in June and that we have three great new additions 
to our staff.   
 
If you have been by the school lately you will have noticed a new addition to our playground.  Thank you to our 
school council for purchasing our new Gaga pit.  A special thank you to Ben Shank who purchased materials, 
assembled and installed the pit for us.  His help on this project was greatly appreciated.  Our students love it 
and are so appreciative that our students had the opportunity to use it this spring before school let out!!  
 
As we finalize our plans for the coming school year, we are pleased to have our homeroom assignments set 
for the fall.  Please see information later in this newsletter regarding homeroom teachers for the 2022-23 
school year.  Students will be going to visit their homeroom teacher and classroom on the last day of classes.   
 
We did it!!!  Once again we faced a year of uncertainty and we appreciate all of the support that we received 
from our school community.   It  has been a very challenging year but also a very rewarding one.  We wish all 
of our students, staff and their families a wonderful relaxing and rejuvenating summer break.  Have a great 
summer and we look forward to seeing you in September. 

https://sifton.brsd.ab.ca/families/powerschool-parent-portal-instructions
https://sifton.brsd.ab.ca/families/powerschool-parent-portal-instructions


 

Important Dates 

June 1 - Bus Applications Open  https://

www.brsd.ab.ca/families/transportation/registration 

June 24 - Grade 5 Farewell (For Students & Staff) 

June 28 - Last day for students 

Sept 6 - First Day for Students! Welcome back 

Sept 7 - Apple Fundraiser Orders Due Online  

Kindergarten /Maternelle 

June 22—Monday Wednesday Last Day of school 

June 23—Tuesday/Thursday last day of school 

 
Homeroom Teachers  

Maternelle - Mme Kendall  

Kindergarten - Mrs. Broekhuizen  

Gr 1 ENG - Mrs. Kelly  

Gr 1 FIM - Mme Lowe 

Gr 1 FIM  B - Mme Bird  

Gr 2 ENG - Mrs. Myck  

Gr 2 FIM - Mme Rostad 

Gr 3 ENG - Mr. Elaschuk  

Gr 3 FIM - Mme Moore  

Gr 3 FIM B - Mme Ballhorn  

Gr 4 ENG - Mr. Heidt 

Gr 4 FIM - Mme Maisonneuve  

Gr 5 ENG - Mrs. Barclay  

Gr 5 FIM - Mme Jutai  

 

Remember to bring a water bottle to school 

every day!  

To begin the kindergarten and PreK registration process fill in the  short form  “Kindergarten 2022/23 

Expression of Interest” form at https://www.brsd.ab.ca/learning/pre-k-and-kindergarten 

M. Zoukekang’s class releasing butterflies  



 

 Library  Learning Commons News  

All library books are due back to the school. 

Over the summer months Mrs. Grant will be running a Summer Reading Challenge for all 

students who wish to participate.  Students will receive the reading challenge sheet in 

June, and  will return their completed forms to Mrs. Grant in the first week back in 

September.   

 

 

 

Our School’s subscription to  Tumblebooks is active over the summer months.  Students 
can access Tumblebooks through the website or app and use the school username and 
password to gain access to ebooks in French, English & Spanish!  

 

 

 

 

 

Battle River School Division has  a subscription to Sora the online reading app. All students 
who have a BRSD account have access to this subscription. You can access it by  website or 
app from the app store. Students use their BRSD email and login information to access the 
ebooks and audio books available. This  program is available for all k-12 students and staff.  

go to  Sora App to get started. Select Battle River School Division as your school to sign in 
with. 

https://www.tumblebooklibrary.com/Default.aspx?ReturnUrl=%2f
https://soraapp.com/welcome
https://www.tumblebooklibrary.com/Default.aspx?ReturnUrl=%2f
https://soraapp.com/welcome


 

ROAR Winners from 

June 



 

Grade 2 & 4 

Swimming Lessons 



 

Class 5J Wetlands Field Trip  



 

Grade 1 Muttart 
Conservatory Field 
Trip  



 

Year End ROAR Prize Winners 
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Grade 5J Reading Fair. Congratulations to all students who participated the time and effort that went in 

to each of your projects was evident!  



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 


